March 17, 2011

To: 
Larry Krissek

Chair, Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

From:
Bebe Miller


Chair, Arts and Humanities 1 (Arts Intensive) Subcommittee

Re:
Semester Conversion Proposal for Design Minor

On March 10 the Arts and Humanities 1 Subcommittee reviewed the semester conversion proposals for both the Design Minor program.  We had several minor concerns that were fairly easily addressed. 

The Minor in Design was last revised and approved by CAA on April 7, 2010. In seeking transparency for students (and parents) who enter as pre-Design minors, the department devised two tracks to the Design Minor: Track 1 for students who enter the minor while majoring in a different field, and Track 2 for students who enter the minor as a pre- major, and who may not become expert enough to portfolio review into the major studio of their choice. These two courses of study ‘track’ differently through the curriculum; Track 1 courses - the original minor and converted with minimal changes, requiring the same three 3000-level core courses and offering the same credit hours of electives – are generally at a higher level than Track 2 courses, which are configured from the foundational course-work for the major. There is a difference in emphasis, however: Track 1 reveals depth in thinking for non-majors (who often major in related fields); track 2 reveals depth in making for undergraduate majors. This point is addressed in the Associate Dean’s letter. 

Other than a few typos the proposal was very clear. The subcommittee voted unanimously to approve both proposals for consideration by the full CCI.

